
 

 

From the desk of Pastor Savannah Goodman… 
 
Dear Spring Branch Presbyterian, 

Happy February!  The month of love.  The month where commercial 
America repeatedly tries to tell us what love is (even though Valentines Day 
decorations have been in stores since December, and Easter decorations are 
probably out by now…).  It seems like everyone has an opinion about “love” and 
what “love” should be or what “love” should look like – including the music 
industry! 

The Billboard’s Top 50 Love Songs of All Time paints quite a picture and 
includes songs that range from “Endless Love” by Diana Ross and Lionel 
Richie, to “We Found Love” by Rihanna feat. Calvin Harris, and “Silly Love 
Songs” by Wings, “I Will Always Love You” by Whitney Houston, “Crazy Little 
Thing Called Love” by Queen, and more! 

Love is love.  And, everyone has a definition of what “love” is, what it 
means to them, and what it looks like in their own lives.   

And, God is love.  God is love, and God has a lot of love to share with each 
and every one of us.  God’s love is inclusive, communal, and boundless.  It is 
not something that you can earn or something that can be given and then taken 
away.  It is a gift from God that you will always have – no matter what.  It is a 
love that says, “you are important.”  “You matter.”  “I am proud of you.”  “You 
are very unique and very special.”  “I see you and I hear you.”  It is a love that 
affirms, welcomes, transforms, and teaches.  God is our model for love: what 
love is and how we can love – ourselves, each other, and the world.  God is love. 

So, during this month of love, I encourage you to ask yourself these two 
questions: 

1. Where did I see God’s love in action today? 
2. And, how can I share God’s love with the world in new and different 

ways today?   
Ask yourself these questions and be open to the ways that God is working 

in your life and teaching you about love and how to love.   
 
Love, 
Pastor Savannah 
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Annual Congregational Meeting — Sunday, February 9th 

Our Annual Congregational Meeting will be held immediately following Worship on 
Sunday, February 9th.  

 
The purpose of the meeting is to: 

• Present the 2025 Budget, as approved by Session. 

• Receive a State of the Church from the 5 Ministry Teams. 
• Approve the changes to the Terms of Call for Pastor Mark Plunkett. 

• Elect the Ruling Elders for the Class of 2028 (Jim Kunkel, Betty Magnsuon, 
Sarah Powell). 

• Present the Session approved Academy Board members for the Class of 2028 
(Lee Dudinsky, Lauren Tacchi).  



 

 

SBPC will be participating in the 
 Annual Souper Bowl of 

Caring on Sunday, February 
9th to help tackle hunger in 

Houston.  

Please remember to bring your canned 

food items or monetary donation on 

Sunday, February 9th.  



 

 

 

Wednesday Night Supper  
 

 

 

Feb. 5 —  Pulled Pork Sandwiches 
Jeannie Stockton 

 

Feb. 12 — Chicken Pot Pies 
Jennifer Miller 

 

Feb. 19 — Chili Cook-Off 
Kay Craig 

 

Feb. 26 — BBQ 
Jim Kunkel and Lu Taylor 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are now accepting credit card 

payments at Wednesday Night Supper! 

Taking reservations during the pandemic 

helped us to reduce food waste in the 

kitchen and improved our meal planning. 

We plan to continue the reservation 

process, but will also take walk-ins as long 

as we have extra food to serve. Kay Craig 

has taken over the reservation process, so, 

if you’d like to attend, please email Kay  

at kay@craig-heidt.com.  

Prices for the supper are as follows: 

Adults (age 13 & up)                 $5.00 

Children (ages 1-12)                 $2.00 

Family w/children ages 1-12    $12.00 

  (immediate family only please) 

mailto:kay@craig-heidt.com


 

 

Calling all Youth!! 
 

On February 2nd, the youth will begin meeting in 

the Youth Room for Bible Study, Fellowship, and 

Mission work with the Pastors.  Meetings are at 

9:30 AM on Sunday mornings on the 1st and 3rd 

Sunday of the month.  Other volunteers for the 

program are Jordan Goodman, Carla Pace, and 

Riley Fairchild.   

 

If you would like to volunteer for a segment, please call Jacquie Ballesteros  

(713-305-1114), or Pastor Savannah Goodman at the church office.  

Please come and join in the fun!! 



 

 

Bible Study Using Zoom: February 11th at 7:00 p.m. 

Lesson 6 of Let Justice Roll Down will be discussed by the 

group of women using Zoom on Tuesday, February 11th, 

at 7 p.m.  All SBPC women are welcomed in this Bible 

study group through videoconference!  Contact Sarah 

Powell at mrspowelltobe@yahoo.com to receive the 

Zoom invitation to join the meeting.   

 

PW at a Glance  
 

PW UNWIND will meet on  2/3 at 6:00 PM at Spring Branch Ragin’ Cajun. 

PW BOARD MEETING on 2/5 at 10:15 a.m. (Conference Room). 

PW DAY CIRCLE meeting on 2/12 at 9:30 a.m. in the Conference Room. If you would like 

to join by Zoom, please contact Patti Nanney for an invitation.  

THE HORIZONS Evening Bible study using ZOOM will be on Tuesday, 2/11 at 7:00 p.m. 

Lesson 6 Video: www.springbranchpres.org/adult-education/presbyterian-women/let-justic-roll-down. 

ZIP TRIP to the Freeport Historical Museum on 2/19 at 9:00 a.m. 

HAPPY HANDS will meet on 2/26 at 9:30 a.m. in the Conference Room. 

BIBLE STUDY BOOKS for 2024-2025 (Let Justice Roll Down: God’s Call to Care for Neighbors 

and All Creation) are available in the Church Office. The cost is $10.  

The Unwind Group is meeting for dinner at 6:00 PM on Monday, February 

3rd, at the Spring Branch Ragin’ Cajun, located at 1725 Wirt Road.  

 

Please RSVP to Jacquie Ballesteros at 

jballesteros1103@gmail.com or text to  

713-305-1114, only if you have questions  

or plan to attend.   

PW Unwind Group 

Presbyterian Women this Month 

mailto:mrspowelltobe@yahoo.com
https://www.springbranchpres.org/adult-education/presbyterian-women/let-justice-roll-down/
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SBPC Scholarship applications are now available for interested 
students! Completed applications are due May 1 for the year applying, 

and should be submitted to Sarah Dikeman for the women’s 
scholarship and Ken Crawford for the men’s scholarship. 

Happy Hands will meet on Wednesday, February 
26th, at 9:30 AM in the Conference Room. Join the 
group for great fellowship, stuffing and stitching 
pillows, knitting, crocheting, and just hanging out. 
All are welcome! 

On Wednesday, February 19, 2025, the Presbyterian Women of Spring Branch 
Presbyterian Church invite you to join us as we travel to the Freeport Historical 
Museum! Founded in 2009 by the late Historian and WWll Veteran Nat Hickey, the 
Freeport Historical Museum is located in Historic 
Downtown Freeport, Texas, and focuses on over 300 
years of history and Freeport's impact on the Texas 
Coast. With a grand re-opening in 2024, the Freeport 
Historical Museum features original artifacts and 
bilingual interpretive panels that guide visitors 
through Freeport's rich and diverse history.  
 
We will leave the church at 9:00 AM, carpooling to the museum with lunch after our 
tour. The cost for the museum is $3.00 for seniors, children, and active military. The 
cost is $5.00 for all others. Lunch locale to be determined. More information to 
come! Men of the Church and others are invited! Reservations are not required, but 
to assist in planning. Please text or email Marguerite Priest – 281-435-3941/ 
mepriest@hotmail.com if you are planning to attend. We plan to go to the Blue Bell 
Creamery in March! 

mailto:mepriest@hotmail.com


 

 



 

 

Attention all young adults!   
All college-aged to mid-thirties,  

up and coming professionals are welcome!   
 
 

You are invited to the Young Adult Breakfast Club with Pastor Savannah 
Goodman at La Peep (9807 Katy Freeway, Houston, TX 
77024) on Sunday, 2/16, at 9:00 AM.  The Young Adult 
Breakfast Club will meet monthly for a time of fellowship 
and connection.  Childcare is available at the church.  We 
will meet at the church at 9:00 AM to carpool.  Bring $5 
and the church will cover the rest!  We look forward to 
connecting with you then!  Please email Pastor Savannah 
Goodman (savannah@springbranchpres.org) with any 
questions.  
 
You are invited to a young adult fellowship night with Pastor Savannah 
Goodman at US Golf and Games (10106 Thermon, Houston, TX 77075) on 
Sunday, 2/23, at 2:00 PM.  The church will cover the price of your first game 
of mini golf and/or your first go kart ride.  Bring money for food and drinks.  If 

you need childcare, please email Pastor Savannah 
Goodman (savannah@springbranchpres.org) by 
Sunday, 2/16, at 5:00 PM, so she can make the 
necessary childcare arrangements with The 
Academy.  Also, please email Pastor Savannah 
Goodman (savannah@springbranchpres.org) to 
RSVP (so she can get an accurate head count) and/or if 
you any questions.  We look forward to connecting 
with you then! 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

Please join family, friends, and congregation members on Sunday, February 9th, 
right after our 10:50 worship service as we celebrate those in our church 

community born in February.  Linger for conversation, fellowship, and light snacks.  

mailto:savannah@springbranchpres.org
mailto:savannah@springbranchpres.org
mailto:savannah@springbranchpres.org


 

 

Children’s Chime Choir: The Chime Choir 

meets in the Sanctuary at 9:30 AM on the 2
nd

 
and 4

th
 Sundays of each month. This is a 

chance for elementary aged children to get to 

ring chimes as part of Worship. We are excited 

to continue this new adventure! Please contact 
Megan Hogg (megan1661@yahoo.com) for 

additional details.  

There are three service opportunities as we begin 

our Lenten Season together. There will be two brief 

services for those who are unable to attend in the 

evening (7:00 AM & 12:00 PM). We will have 

Wednesday Night Supper in the Fellowship Hall at 

6:00 PM, and then our evening Ash Wednesday 

Service will be at 6:45 PM in the Fellowship Hall. 

Join us for our Ash Wednesday Services on March 5th.  

Stories & Songs begins on February 2nd 

during Worship, with stories from 

Growing in God’s Love, songs, coloring 

pages, and crafts.  Pastor Savannah has 

chosen the stories to coincide with the 

Sermons.  This program is during the 

Worship Service for ages 3-6 years old.  

Children will leave the Sanctuary right 

after Children’s Moment and be returned to their parents 

during the last hymn.   

 

Volunteers are needed weekly to help with this program.  

Please call Pastor Savannah in the church office or Jacquie 

Ballesteros at 713-305-1114. 

mailto:megan1661@yahoo.com


 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

B E AU T I FY  t h e  C HU RC H  

Would you like to beautify the Sanctuary on Sunday mornings 

while honoring a loved one or commemorating a special occasion?  

The 2025 Flower Sign-Up Calendar is located in the Narthex. If  

you are currently worshiping from home, but would still like to 

sponsor flowers for a Worship Service, you may signup digitally by 

using this form: https://www.signupgenius.com/

go/30E084CABAC2BA1FA7-54170716-2025, or email 

jorida.vakiari@springbranchpres.org.  The cost per arrangement is $65.00. Special 

arrangements vary and should be requested EARLY!  Checks should be written to 

SBPC and mailed to the Church Office  

Would you like to receive our weekly 

announcements via email every Friday?  

Sign-up by visiting our Church website,  

www.springbranchpres.org.  

FRIDAY EMAIL ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Church’s Prayer Chain List?  

The email prayer chain is open all who would like to pray for those individuals in need of prayer. 

If you would like to be included in the email prayer chain as a prayer warrior or if you have a 

prayer request for an individual, contact swdmmd@dikeman.net . It is requested that prayers be 

for your family members, or extended families and friends who are in need of prayer. 

HOT 

MEALS 

SBPC Hot Meals on Weekends – The 4th 

Saturday of each month we look for individuals 

to deliver meals to shut-ins.  We have 2 routes, 

so we usually need a total of 4 volunteers each 

month.  Please contact Lu Taylor if you are 

interested in volunteering to deliver meals one 

month.  Or go to this LINK to sign-up online! 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E084CABAC2BA1FA7-54170716-2025
mailto:jorida.vakiari@springbranchpres.org
https://springbranchpres.us2.list-manage.com/subscribe?u=2d9226bc0d06cb9ce38ab745e&id=bc068957b7
mailto:swdmmd@dikeman.net
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E084AADA929ABF58-53391418-weekend#/


 

 

Jacob Ruiz 2/11 
Jessica Tanner 2/12 
Merveilles Massamba 2/13 
Doris Wright 2/13 
Eric Purfurst 2/14 
Lynn Dudinsky 2/15 
Beth Mizwa 2/15 
Kayla Mizwa 2/18 
Kayla Ballejo 2/20 
Richard Machain 2/20 
Amelia Laverty 2/27 
  
  
  

  

Sarah Fake 2/1 
Clara Dikeman 2/2 
James Daley 2/3 

Silvia Argyriou 2/4 

Victoria Kissinger 2/4 
Cali Alegria 2/6 
Stephen Earnest 2/7 
Loretta Pittman 2/8 

Logan Balli 2/9 
Fonda Blair 2/10 
Daniel Powell 2/10 
Jordan Powell 2/10 
  
  

  

  

Don and Barbara Tremble 2/5 
Jennifer Chehade and Hector Tapia 2/7 
  
  
  
  
  

Happy Anniversary! 



 

 



 

 

Sponsored By: 

Spring Branch Presbyterian Church 
1215 Campbell Road 
Houston, Texas 77055 
(713) 464-7659 
www.springbranchpres.org 

 GOD  ONE ANOTHER  WORLD 

“Let all that you do 

be done in love.” 
 

-1 Corinthians 16:14 


